※英語の後に日本語がございます。

Dear Primary Plus Parent or Guardian

Keeping your child safe while studying with us is our priority. Below is a list of the measures we are taking at the present time to ensure social distancing and hygiene are maintained for Primary Plus classes at the British Council

For Parents/Guardians who will bring and collect their children

1. Drop off and pick up

a. Drop-off

- We will accept children from 15 minutes before the start time of classes.
- Only one parent or guardian should enter the building with their child.
- We ask that if possible you do not bring the student's siblings with you at drop off time
- Please make sure you and your child and are wearing a mask before entering.
- When entering the British Council use only the front stairs or elevator.
- Your temperature and your child's will be checked when you come to the top of the stairs. If you use the elevator, please come to the area at the top of the stairs
- Please follow the social distance markers on the stairs while waiting
- On confirming you and child have a temperature lower than 37.5 degrees please go to the classroom to drop off your child.
- If either you or your child have a temperature of 37.5 degrees or higher you will be asked to wait 10 minutes to cool down and be rechecked
- If either of you still has a temperature of 37.5 degrees or higher your child will be asked to miss class on this day
- We ask that after dropping off your child you leave the Centre as soon as possible.

b. Pick-up

- On your first day you will be told the pick-up time for your child's class: If you arrive early for pick up, we ask that you wait outside of the building until 5 minutes before pick-up time.
- Only one parent or guardian should enter the building
- We ask that if possible, you do not bring the student's siblings with you at pick up time
- When entering the British Council use only the front stairs or elevator.
- Your temperature will be checked when you come to the top of the stairs.
- Please follow the social distance markers on the stairs while waiting
- On confirming you have a temperature lower than 37.5 degrees please go to the classroom to pick up your child.
- If your temperature is 37.5 degrees or higher, you will be asked to wait in the reception area while your child is brought to you

- When you are told by the duty manager, you can line up at the classroom door to collect your child.
- While waiting in the corridor, maintain social distance from other parents.
- Please show your pick-up ID card to the young learner assistant and leave with your child immediately.
- Please walk on the left of the corridors as you are leaving.
- Please leave the British Council second floor by the back stairs or, if needed, the elevator.
- The back stairs are opposite the toilets.
- Please see the floor map below.
- If you wish to talk to the young learner assistant for your class or the class teacher, please enter the classroom with your child and take a seat at the table. The young learner assistant or teacher will speak to you as soon as possible. To avoid crowding, we cannot allow conversations in the corridor at classroom doors.

For Children Arriving and/or leaving on their Own

- We will accept children from 10 minutes before the start time of classes.
- Please make to be wearing a mask before entering.
- When entering the British Council children use only the front stairs or elevator.
- Children's temperature will checked when you come to the top of the stairs. If you use the elevator, please come to the area at the top of the stairs
- Please follow the social distance markers on the stairs while waiting
- When confirming a temperature lower than 37.5 degrees the child can go to the classroom to drop off your child.
- If the child has a temperature of 37.5 degrees or higher he or she will be asked to wait 10 minutes to cool down and be rechecked
- If your child has a temperature of 37.5 degrees or higher your child will be asked to miss class on this day. We will telephone you to ask whether your child should go home alone or whether you wish to come to the Centre to collect the child.

2. Break time

- There will be one 15-minute break per 180-minute lesson and one 7-minute break per 90-minute lesson
- During this time students will be supervised to visit the toilet and then return to the classroom
- During break time students may have the snacks and drinks that they have brought
- Student will sit at one metre or more from each other and sit sideways to each other
- Students can chat but will be told to sit sideways and wear masks when not eating and drinking.
- Students will be encouraged to watch short videos during the break.

3. In case a child becomes unwell during class with cough or fever.

- The child will be taken to the British Council duty officer
- The child's temperature will be checked.
- The parent or guardian will be called at the number provided at registration.
- The duty officer will look after your child until you arrive to collect your child or you give other instructions.

4. In the classroom.

As far as is possible we will provide your child with the same learning experience as usual. There are some changes to our classroom operations.

• We use classrooms with windows and ventilate the rooms regularly.

- We also equip classrooms with HEPA air purifiers.
- Students will be told to sanitise their hands on entering the classroom, before and
 after different activities, before during and after break times and at the end of
 classes.
- Students will be encouraged remain one metre or more from each other during the class wherever possible
- Activities in which students touch the same papers or equipment will not be used
- Communication and conversation will still be central to what we do but children may work more in pairs rather than groups.
- iPads will still be used in class but they will be disinfected regularly
- We ask that students bring their own stationery, including colour pencils and so on.

Primary Plus 保護者各位

ブリティッシュ・カウンシル英語コースで学習していただく期間、お子様の安全が私たちの優先事項です。ブリティッシュ・カウンシルの Primary Plus 授業において、ソーシャルディスタンスを保ち、衛生を確保するために、私たちが行っている対策です。

お子様を送迎される保護者の皆様へのご案内

1. 送り迎え

a. 来館時

- 授業開始時間の15分前からお子様は教室に入室することができます。
- お子様と一緒に建物に入るのは保護者の方お一人のみとしてください。
- 可能であれば、兄弟姉妹の来館は控えてください。
- 建物に入る際には、必ず全ての方がマスクを着用してください。
- ブリティッシュ・カウンシルに入るときは表階段またはエレベーターを使用してください。
- ずリティッシュ・カウンシルに入る前に保護者の方、お子様ともに検温にご協力ください。
- 検温をお待ちいただく間は、身体的距離を保つため、ソーシャルディスタンスマークの上で お待ちください。
- 保護者の方及びお子様の体温が 37.5 度以下であることを確認したら、レッスンのある教室 までお子様をお連れください。
- 保護者の方又はお子様の体温が 37.5 度以上の場合、10 分程お待ちいただき、再度お試しください。
- 保護者の方又はお子様の37.5度以上の場合、レッスンにはご参加いただけません。
- お子様をお送りいただいた後、できるだけ早くブリティッシュ・カウンシルを離れていただくようお願いいたします。

b. お迎え

- レッスン初日に、お迎え時間をご案内いたします。早めにお迎えにお越しの場合は、ビルの外で5分前までお待ちいただきますようお願いいたします。
- 建物に入るのは、保護者の方お一人のみとしてください。
- 可能であれば、兄弟姉妹の来館は控えてください。
- ずリティッシュ・カウンシルに入るときは表階段またはエレベーターを使用してください。
- ブリティッシュ・カウンシルに入る前に検温にご協力ください。
- 検温をお待ちいただく間は、身体的距離を保つため、ソーシャルディスタンスマークの上で お待ちください。
- 体温が 37.5 度以下でしたら、教室へお子様を迎えに行ってください。
- ◆ 体温が37.5 度以上の場合は、お子様をお連れするまで、フロントでお待ちください。
- 当日の混雑状況により、お子様をお迎えの際に一列に並ぶようお願いをさせて頂く場合が ございます。ご理解、協力賜りますようお願いいたします
- お子様の教室のドア近くで並んでお待ちいただく際は、可能な限りソーシャルディスタンス 確保にご協力をお願いいたします。

- 混雑を避けるため、お待ちの際は極力会話を控えて頂きますよう願いいたします
- お子様お迎えの際はアシスタントにピックアップ ID をご提示いただき、極力立ち止まらぬようお願いいたします。
- お帰りの際は正面の階段ではなく、お化粧室前の階段またはエレベーターをご利用ください。
- 下段フロアマップをご確認ください。
- アシスタントまたは講師にご質問などある場合は、教室の中にお入り頂きお掛けになりお 待ち下さい。出来るだけ早くお伺い出来るようにいたします。混雑を避けるため、教室の出 入り口や廊下での会話はご遠慮ください。

お子様のみでのご来館を許可された保護者の皆様へのご案内

- 授業開始時間の10分前からお子様は教室に入室することができます。
- 建物に入る際には、必ずマスクを着用してください。
- ブリティッシュ・カウンシルに入るときは表階段またはエレベーターを使用してください。
- お子様がブリティッシュ・カウンシルに入るときは表階段の上で検温にご協力ください。エレベーターを使用した場合も表階段の上にお越しください。
- 検温をお待ちいただく間は、身体的距離を保つため、ソーシャルディスタンスマークの上で お待ちください。
- 体温が37.5 度以下でしたら、お子様は教室へ入室することができます。
- お子様の体温が 37.5 度以上の場合、10 分程お待ちいただき、再度お試しください。
- お子様の体温が 37.5 度以上の場合、レッスンにはご参加いただけません。保護者へ電話連絡をし、一人で帰宅をするか、迎えにいらっしゃるかのご希望を伺います。

2. 休憩時間

- 日曜日の3時間のレッスン中は15分間の休憩が1回あります。平日の90分のレッスン中は7分の休憩が1回あります。
- 休憩中、お子様がトイレへ行く間は、講師又はアシスタントが付き添います。
- 休憩時間には、ご持参頂いたおやつを食べることもできます。
- お子様には互いに1メートル以上離れ、横並びにお座りいただきます。
- 飲食時以外はお子様同士お話ししていただく事はできますが、マスクを着用し横並びにお 座りいただきます。
- 用意したビデオを見ていただくことを推奨します。

3. お子様が授業中に咳や発熱で体調不良になった場合

- 担当の講師の付き添いにより、教室から出ていただきます。
- 体温測定を行います。
- 登録時にご提供いただいた保護者の方のお電話番号まで連絡を行います。
- 保護者の方のお迎えまで、担当の者が付き添います。

- 4. 教室内で可能な限り、通常と同じ学習内容を提供いたします。ただし、教室運営に若干の変更がございます。
 - 窓のある教室を利用し、定期的に換気します。
 - 教室には空気清浄機を用意しております。
 - 教室に入る際、様々な活動の前後、休憩時間の前後、および授業の終了時に手を消毒するように指導します。
 - 授業中、お子様同士の距離を1メートル以上に保てるよう努めます。
 - お子様同士が書類や器具を共有することはありません。
 - 会話やコミュニケーションが授業中のアクティビティの中心であることは変わりがないですが、グループでの活動を避け、ペアでの活動を増やします。
 - 授業中に iPad を使用しますが、iPad は定期的に消毒を行います。
 - 色鉛筆など、お子様自身の文房具を持参してもらいます。

